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June 16, 2021 

To:  Mayor and Members of City Council    202102241 

From: Paula Boggs Muething, City Manager 

Subject: Ordinance – Accept and Appropriate Donation from Clifton 

Resident, Timothy Maxey 

Attached is an Ordinance captioned: 
 

AUTHORIZING the City Manager to accept, with gratitude, and 

appropriate a donation in an amount of up to $2,920 from Clifton 

resident Timothy Maxey to existing capital improvement program 

project account no. 980x232x212383, “Pedestrian Safety 

Improvements,” for the purpose of providing resources for the purchase 

of two new solar powered blinking stop signs requested by the Clifton 

Town Meeting for the intersection of Middleton Avenue and Resor 

Avenue. 

 

Approval of this Ordinance will authorize the City Manager to accept and appropriate 

a donation in the amount of up to $2,920 from Clifton resident, Timothy Maxey, to 

existing capital improvement program project, “Pedestrian Safety Improvements,” 

for the purpose of providing resources to purchase two new solar powered blinking 

stop signs for the intersection of Middleton Avenue and Resor Avenue. 

 

The Clifton Town Meeting requested that blinking stop signs be added to the 

intersection of Middleton Avenue and Resor Avenue as one of their top priority 

projects. Blinking stop signs have never been utilized in Cincinnati. The Clifton Town 

Meeting plans to enable a pilot of their use in the Clifton neighborhood to promote 

traffic safety and increase neighborhood vitality. Timothy Maxey generously offered, 

on behalf of the Clifton Town Meeting, to share in the additional cost required to 

install blinking stop signs over the cost of standard stop signs.  

 

There are no new FTEs associated with this donation.   

 

The installation of blinking stop signs is in accordance with the “Connect” goal to 

“develop an efficient multi-modal transportation system that supports neighborhood 

livability” and to “plan, design, and implement a safe and sustainable transportation 

system, as described on pages 127-138 of Plan Cincinnati (2012). 
 

The Administration recommends passage of this Ordinance. 
 

cc: Christopher A. Bigham, Assistant City Manager 

 Karen Alder, Finance Director 
 

Attachment 


